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NOTICE TO THE MARKET  

 
 

Hidrovias do Brasil S.A. (B3: HBSA3) (“Company”), hereby, in light of recent news 
published in the media about the sale, by Vale S.A., of all the shares issued by Mineração 
Corumbaense Reunida S.A. (“Sale”), and in line with the notice to the market released 
by the Company on April 4, 2022, clarifies to its shareholders and the market in general 
that (i) as per the notice to the market released by Vale S.A. today, the closing of the 
referred Sale transaction has not yet taken place and is subject to the fulfillment of 
certain conditions; (ii) the Fluvial Transportation Services Agreement entered into 
between Girocantex SA, a company controlled by the Company and Mineração 
Corumbaense Reunida SA, a subsidiary of Vale International S.A., dated July 17, 2012, 
as amended from time to time (“Agreement”) remains in force, with the operation and 
provision of services being carried out regularly; and (iii) any change in the terms and 
conditions of the Agreement, including the change of the guarantor Vale International 
S.A., is subject to the prior approval of the parties to the Agreement. 
 
The Company will keep the market informed on this topic, in accordance with the 
applicable regulations, and the Investor Relations area is available to resolve any 
existing doubts. 
 

São Paulo, April 6th, 2022. 
 

Ricardo Fernandes Pereira 
Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 


